
 

04/18/2022 

MEMO 
 

COVID-19 Updates: Intergenerational Children’s Center 

Dear residents, staff, families, and the greater community, 

The Leadership Team became aware of two staff members in our Intergenerational 

Children’s Center who have tested positive for COVID-19 over the weekend. This brings 

a total of 2 COVID positive cases in the building. Contract tracing and proper steps to 

mitigate exposure are proactively being taken.  

The Children’s Center will be closed on Monday (04/18/22) and Tuesday (04/19/22) 

and reopen on Wednesday (04/19/22). Intergenerational programming between 

residents and children has been temporarily suspended. We will update you as 

soon as we determine when it is safe to resume intergenerational activities and 

events. 

With the rise of King County rates of infection, we are holding off rolling back any further 

restrictions at this time. We will continue to monitor our current status and infection rates 

over the next few weeks. 

Please contact the appropriate staff below if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 
 
Bayview Leadership Team 
 
 

Chief Executive Officer Nancy Weinbeck x3110 206.281.5762 nweinbeck@bayviewseattle.org  

Director of Intergenerational 
Children’s Center 

Heather Cross x3130 206.281.7330 hcross@bayviewseattle.org  

Health Services Administrator Joel Smith – NHA x3357 206.281.5747 jsmith@bayviewseattle.org 

Director of Nursing Janice Pate – RN x3354 206.281.5778 jpate@bayviewseattle.org 

Director of Assisted Living Pamela Yeo x2127 206.281.5755 pyeo@bayviewseattle.org  

Life Enrichment Manager Jessenia Cruz x2313 206.281.5759 jcruz@bayviewseattle.org  
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